

2014/0012010POSoS

Rt Hon Michael Gove MP Secretary of State

Sanctuary Buildings Great Smith Street Westminster London SW1P 3BT tel: 0370 000 2288 www.education.gov.uk/help/contactus

Councillor Ivan Ould F40 Group Bank Chambers Market Place Guisborough TS14 6BN

LHL February 2014

Thank you for your letter of 27 January, about the new national funding formula.

I agree that it is not fair that in some areas of the country, non-deprived children who live in areas of deprivation receive more funding than deprived children who live in non-deprived areas. As we have discussed in our meetings, I remain determined to address this symptom of the current, unfair school funding system. We will shortly be publishing a document that sets out our proposed arrangements for 2015-16.

Thank you for writing to me on this important issue. I am sorry that I cannot give you any further information at this stage.

MICHAEL GOVE